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Village of Wayne 

Regular Council Meeting 

FEBRUARY 19TH, 2025 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Mayor Craig Everett and the pledge of allegiance was said. 

Roll call was read: Gross present, Vandersall present, Wildman absent, Boyer present, Lee 

present, and Young absent. Lee moved and Boyer second to approve the minutes as corrected. 

All yeah, M/C. Boyer moved and Lee second to turn all bills over to finance and to pay all those 

found favorable. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Police Chief reported that department can still do code enforcement but can not do zoning. Fiscal 

Officer is mailing out 3 code violations tomorrow certified mail with one about parking in the 

right-of-way. Looking at updating the laptop to a tough book for the cruiser for the new CAD 

system, etc. Chief got with D.R. Ebel on the tough book and installing the new radar. Council 

and Chief discussed about a possible officer pay increase, etc. Chief will reach out and get back 

with council.  

 

Mayor read a event from NOMMA on March 24th if anyone on council would like to attend. Will 

get a head count at next meeting.  

 

Fiscal Officer the tool for the field tile arrived today and the field tile for the ball fences has been 

ordered. Fiscal Officer also reported, that have to list out the streets and which side for no 

parking individually per solicitor. Council discussed and will have solicitor draw up an ordinance 

for Railroad St. (no parking west side), Watson St. (no parking west side) and Hutchins St. (no 

parking west side). Had 2nd reading Resolution 3-25-756: Huntington Credit Card. Had 2nd 

reading Ord. 3-25-759: Permanent Appropriations for 2025.  

 

Gross reported Joe did a great job keeping up on the streets in this past weather. Gross asked 

about possibly looking into salt as well as the stone mix. Mayor said at one point was discussing 

about looking into a salt shed but was not having any luck with getting quotes. Something to 

look back into. Council member mentioned some interest (Facebook posts) about pickle ball. Did 

not receive park grant this year but maybe get ideas on cost, maybe some donations, etc. to 

possibly park grant or anther grant. The basketball court also need to look into, needs to be 

redone again. Council passed this over to Park Board.  

  

No further business, Vandersall moved and Lee second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Melissa Repasz 

Fiscal Officer          

___________________________ 

    Council President 


